DISABILITY PENSION BENEFIT PROCEDURES

The Northern Illinois Pension Fund provides for a disability pension benefit for individuals who have at least 10 years of vested service and become totally and permanently disabled from “engaging in any regular construction occupation or employment as a result of a physical or mental condition of the Participant” and who have earned at least one year of vested service in either of the two plan years immediately preceding the date of the total disability.  If the applicant has not been approved for a Social Security Disability award, the Board of Trustees of the Northern Illinois Pension Fund have established a policy whereby applicants for a disability pension must participate in an independent medical exam ordered by the Plan Administrator.  This process involves an independent physician examining the applicant and determining if the applicant is totally and permanently disabled from “engaging in any regular construction occupation or employment as a result of a physical or mental condition of the Participant”.
The Trustees want to impress upon you that this process sometimes can take up to 6 months or more before an actual determination is made.  At times, the examining physician may require the patient/applicant to go through a functional capacity evaluation or a work hardening program to determine whether the applicant is in fact totally and permanently disabled.  

In some cases, you may be receiving benefits through a worker’s compensation insurance program and this may help the applicant through some difficult times.  In other instances, if the illness or injury is not work related, the applicant might be receiving loss of time benefits from the Benefit Fund currently at $350 per week, for up to 6 months.  A Disability Pension Benefit cannot be paid to the applicant if there is an on-going worker’s compensation case or if loss of time is being paid to the applicant.
The Board of Trustees reviews each application for a Disability Pension Benefit.  The Board meets every other month to review other issues as well.  Once approved, the Trustees have an obligation to also follow up with reviews to determine if the applicant continues to be disabled.  The Trustees may also ask for copies of tax filings and confirmation from a physician that the recipient is still disabled.

This process insures that only those individuals who are totally and permanently disabled receive a Disability Pension Benefit.
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